School Social Workers of Idaho

NASW Idaho Chapter

Spring General Membership Meeting

April 26, 2013

1. Updates on Board Activities

a. Discussed next spring’s workshop.  Agreed to look at reserving rooms at St. Luke’s again.  Suggestions to hold workshop earlier in the spring, maybe Social Worker Week in early March.

b. Discussed website and social media.  Julie will set up a group on Linked In for SSWI.  Website is up and running and we will work on getting an online payment option before October.  Facebook page is not really used by SSWI members.  Concerns about keeping professional information separate from personal information on Facebook.

c. Discussed October 2013 2-day Conference.  SSWI is partnering with BEA to bring in Jaiya John and Julia Cook on Thursday.  We will have break out session on Friday.  SSWI member lunch will be on Thursday, Ethics will be held on Friday during lunch break.  Conference will be held at Timberline High School in Boise. Conference is free to attend but there will be a charge if you are wanting CEU credits. Graduate Credit will be available from BSU.  There is no assignment for SSWI members if they attend both days, including both lunch sessions.  Some discussion about doing a social on Thursday night.  

2. Treasury and Membership Update

a. Current account balance is at $3878.94.
b. Current membership is 27 – 19 of those members are NASW members.
3. Committees

a. Membership recruitment committee.  Beth is currently responsible for membership recruitment.  In October, Valerie will become responsible for this committee.  Members suggested having an annual email and/or mailing sent out to remind members that membership is expiring, identify the benefits of joining SSWI and instructions on how to join.  Discussed doing some marketing with NASW Idaho, but agreed we would need more information about cost and what that would look like.  Discussed doing targeted recruitment out of the Schools of Social Work.
b. Spring 2014 Workshop committee.   Current Board will reserve rooms and set date for next years Spring workshop.  The new Chair-Elect will be responsible for getting speaker(s).  No volunteers at this time to work on committee.
c. Advocacy committee.  Tod Gunter will be working on School Social Worker evaluations that will be endorsed by NASW and SSWI.  Members and Board agreed that it is in our best interest to be proactive and have an evaluation (including parent feedback portion) ready.
4. October Board Openings

a. Chair – Elect
b. Secretary/Treasure 
5. Other Business

a. Discussed partnership with NASW-Idaho.  We are currently charged for various assistance, including administration fees with workshops/conferences and making a flyer for the October 2012 Conference.  
b. SSWI misses out on nearly $1000 from membership dues for those that belong to NASW.
c. Board will start to have more regular meetings with Delmar.
d. Members and Board would like to have our relationship renegotiated and have our agreement in writing. 
e. Members would like to have the benefits of joining SSWI, and the history of SSWI available on-line and in writing.
